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Day and night work on 
Elizabeth Drive continues 
from 1 July 2025  
Community notification 

June 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is progressing 
the Elizabeth Drive upgrade to 
improve safety and support 
growth and connectivity around 
the Western Sydney Airport 
precinct. 
Transport will continue site investigations, safety 
and maintenance work along Elizabeth Drive 
between Badgerys Creek Road and Duff Road. 
The investigations will further inform the design 
for the Elizabeth Drive upgrade.  

What work are we doing?  

Our work involves: 

• land surveying 
• digging and drilling holes to check ground 

conditions and utilities 
• maintaining drainage 
• collecting samples of soil for testing  

• resurfacing the existing road between 
Clifton Avenue and Devonshire Road 

• building concrete kerbs 
• adding line markings.  

We will use light vehicles, a track mounted drilling 
rig, vacuum truck, survey equipment, testing and 
scanning equipment, lighting towers and small 
hand tools to complete this work.  

When and where we’ll be working 

Work will take place along the side of Elizabeth 
Drive between Badgerys Creek and Duff roads. 
We will be onsite from 1 July to 19 December 
2025, weather permitting.  

The work on the road surface between Clifton 

Avenue and Devonshire Road at Kemps Creek will 

be up to five night shifts. 

We may need to access some private properties. 
We will directly contact those property owners to 
arrange.  

Our working hours will be from 8am to 6pm, 
Monday to Friday. We will not work on public 
holidays.  

There will be occasions when we may need to 
carry out work activities during the night.  

Our night shift hours would be between 8pm and 
7am from Sunday to Thursday.  

What will this mean for you? 

There will be temporary traffic changes such as 
shoulder and lane closures and a reduced speed 
limit of 40km/h. Please keep to the speed limits 
and follow the directions of traffic control and 
signs. 
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Managing our impacts 

Our work may generate some low-level noise. We 
will do everything we can to minimise disruption, 
including: 

• Switching off vehicles/machinery when not in 
use 

• Reminding workers to minimise unnecessary 
noise 

• Directing lighting towers away from 
properties when working at night.  

Work location  

 
  

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 865 303 
 

 

 

elizbabethdrive@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

nswroads.work/elizabethdrive 

 

Level 7 4PSQ, 12 Darcy St, Parramatta 
NSW 2150 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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